
NITNC MEETING MINUTES                      January 14,  2025                          34 Attendees 

 

Terry Deno opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 

Jeanine McKinney reported a balance of $6,310.58 in the account. It included a $27.00 deposit from 
the November meeting. 

Lieutenant Adam Potter reported there has been talk about decreasing the speed limit on Barnes 
Rd. to 25mph to reduce speeding down the hill.  He asked for input from the members in 
attendance what our top priorities or concerns are related to our neighborhood safety.  Speeding, 
littering, car prowling and garage break-ins were mentioned. 

Dan Knechtel gave the report from the Community Assembly.  He spoke about the Community 
Development Block Grant program.  It provides annual grants to states, cities, and counties for 
urban development and low-income assistance.  Their budget is tight right now. 

The city is opening a new Homeless Respite Center at Westminster United Church downtown.   

It holds 30 beds and is intended to help homeless people released from the hospital but still need 
care. 

Nancy Perkins gave an update from the Cop Shop. They are funded until the end of January.   

The city put out an RFP (Request for Proposal) to ask a business or organization to take it over. 

Zac Zappone gave a report from the City Council. 

The City is working to address parked RV’s and abandoned cars on the streets. 

The Spokane Pavilion may have a new name soon.  The city is looking into selling the name rights. 

 

The topic of the increased number of single- family homes being purchased and converted to Adult 
Care Homes was brought up.  There was a discussion about the neighborhood concerns. 

There was a suggestion to have a follow -up meeting in February to allow further discussion. 

 

Kathy Husted announced the winners of our CA Good Neighbor Awards.   

Dan Knechtel and the North Indian Trail Library each received an award for their exceptional service 
and commitment to our neighborhood. 

Pollyanne Birge announced CHHS will hold a Public Safety Panel held at the Hive on January 29. 

She reminded everyone when there is snow on the roads to park on the odd side of the street. 

 

Terry closed the meeting at 7:35 p.m 


